
Sayyid Al-Hakeem receives Mr. Qasim Al-Araji, affirms sustaining preemptive
operations

 

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received National Security Advisor,

Mr. Qassim Al-Araji on Tuesday, 9/5/2023, and discussed the political and social landscape

development in Iraq and the measures that will maintain the current security stability.

Sayyid Al-Hakeem also reiterated that terrorism is a security threat that seeks to prove its

existence,  and  called  for  sustained  pre-emptive  strikes  and  security  coordination  with

neighboring countries to pursue terrorists, considering they are a threat to everyone and that

Iraq’s safety and security are an entrance to the safety and security of the region and the

regional system.


